Oregon State University Student Veterans of America

SB 1544 : Higher Education - Annual Revenues of For-Profit Institutions - Limitation on
Enrollment

Position: Favorable

February 4, 2020

The Honorable Rob Wagner, Chair
Senate Education Committee
cc: Members, Education Committee

Honorable Chair Wagner and Members of the Committee:

The OSU SVA is a university sponsored student organization and focuses on advocacy, support
and comradery for the military affiliated community. Like our parent organization, Student
Veterans of America, we work tirelessly to help further the academic and personal success of
student veterans.

We are writing you today to express our strong support for SB 1544. Veterans have always been
a target for predatory practices that defraud them and their dependents of their earned
benefits. The current loophole in the 90/10 rule allows institutions that are failing in the private
for-profit higher education sector to falsely increase the number that the federal government

uses to gauge the amount of federal aid they can have access to. Please vote favorably on SB
1544 so veterans in Oregon know that we are protected from predatory practices. Thank you

for your time.
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Sincerely,




